A Personal Thank You from a Waccamaw Parent
Tuesday, January 19, 2021
By Amber L Malave

At the tale end of last year, CIS Success Coach Malave received a basic needs request for a family who has been struggling. The family had just received support from Waccamaw and a sponsorship for Christmas for the children but when the parent showed up to sign paperwork in shorts and a t-shirt in 40 degree weather the school realized there was another need. The single mother had provided for her children the best way she could and had refrained from purchasing cold weather items for herself. Upon seeing this the school counselor immediately contact Waccamaw's CIS Success Coach.

Within minutes, Amber sent an email to all of the CIS Waccamaw volunteer contacts. Throughout the next week, Rotarians responded to the email blast with encouraging words, questions on ways to sponsor the mother, and provided positive encouragement for the endeavor. The Rotarian responses were a cheerful sight. Mrs. Malave notified the school staff and the parent that support was being gathered and that within two weeks items would be purchased and delivered directly the families home. Part of the challenge was to find clothing that did not trigger the parent's skin allergies. All clothing had to be a 100 percent cotton. After a few hours of searching online, suitable items were found, sizes were verified, and the order was ready to be placed. 

Rotarians contributed a total of a $150.00 of support over a two week period. Items were then purchased to include 3 pairs of pants, 4 shirts, a pair of shoes, and a jacket. The items were purchased online and shipped directly to the parent the first week of January. Due to COVID-19 safety measures at the school, Amber kept in contact with the mother over the phone to ensure that she received her packages as she could not directly deliver the items herself. All packages were received. 

To show her appreciation, the parent wanted to share a little of her story with the Waccamaw Success Coach and say thank you to the Waccamaw staff members and to the Rotary members who helped her during a time of need.

Together with school staff and the partnership built with Communities in Schools, Rotary members were able to have a direct impact on a family in our community. It may have been a last minute holiday support, but it was a wonderful holiday surprise that will leave a lasting memory of Rotary and the impact this community has on our families.

If you would like to know more about the family supported please read the letter the mother sent to Mrs. Malave.

A Story of Struggle and Thanks by a Waccamaw Parent

I wanted to share our story. My kids and I started this journey when we moved to Brunswick County on December 24th, 2015. I fled from Raleigh and my husband due to physical and emotional abuse. Due to a lot of support, I was able to make it back on my feet. My family was able to get into therapy and life started to feel good again. Then Florence happened. I lost everything. My kids and I lost our home, our car, and everything that we owned. 

This was very difficult on me because I had worked three years to get my children and I into a stable situation on my own. The next 2 years I struggled to maintain paying for a hotel room for two years at 50.00 dollars a night, which was about 350 a week for 24 months. That was the hardest struggle I have ever made it through. I worked so hard everyday to provide better for my children. 

I went and bought a camper with no knowledge of the rules and regulations in order to live in a campground. The camper that I could afford is too old to put in a campground for longer than thirty days at a time. So it has put me moving around a lot. 

In September of 2020, a client of mine said they knew somebody that would allow me to set up on their private property for a cheaper rent. So we moved to where we are now on September 25th, 2020. I did not know that my landlord was going to change the rent price on me two weeks before Christmas. He took all the money I had saved up for my children Christmas. If it was not for the people at Waccamaw, CIS, and the help of wonderful people in our community like you I do not know what I would have done. 

I appreciate the fact that the community looks after hard-working single moms like myself. I would be much worse then I am today if not for you all. I am so grateful for the support. If I have learned anything doing things on my own, is that things are not really accomplished alone and it takes a village, a good village, to raise children. 

Thank you so much for being a blessing to my children and myself. You have no idea the changes you have made in our lives. We will never forget the support provided to us by the school and by community members like yourself. 
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